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 MACKWORTH NEIGHBOURHOOD BOARD 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 30 May 2012 at 6.30pm 
at the Mackworth Library 

 
 
Present: Councillor Whitby  - Derby City Council   (Chair) 
  Councillor Higginbottom - Derby City Council  
  Councillor Pegg        - Derby City Council 
 Inspector Roberts              - Police 
 Chris Morris                       - Youth Service – Derby City Council  
  Joanne Lawton  - New Zealand Resident 
  Mandy Coons  - New Zealand Resident 

Nathan Coons  - New Zealand Resident 
  Pete MacRorie  - Mackworth Resident 
  Terry Rogerson  - Mackworth Resident 
                      Richard Gerrard                 - Mackworth Resident 
                      Lynn Marley                       - New Zealand Resident  
  Tracy O’Connor  - Neighbourhood Manager 
  Jonathan Till              - Community Safety & Engagement Officer 
   
 
Apologies: Ashley Lewis   - Streetpride 
  Lynn Ingram   - Mackworth Resident 
  Ray Baxter       - Mackworth Resident 
                       
   
 
1. WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS & APOLOGIES 

 
Councillor Whitby welcomed those present and introductions were 
made.  
 
Apologies were given and are listed above. 
  

ACTION 

2. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL AND / OR PREJUDICIAL 
INTEREST 
 
Mandy made a declaration following a bid she has but in for the 
New Zealand Community Association. 
 

 

3. 
 
 

LATE ITEMS 
 
Two additional funding bids. 
 

 
 
 
 

4. 
 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING 
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Accuracy 
The minutes were agreed to be a true record. 
Matters Arising 
 
The Board went through all the actions on the previous minutes. 
 
Page 3 – Cllr Whitby mentioned that the New Zealand Forum date 
on 01.10.12 clashes with a Council meeting. 
 
Following a discussion with the Board the date will now be 
08.10.12. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan to 
change date on 
Council data 
base 
 

 
 
5. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PART A – FOR DISCUSSION 
 
POLICE 
 
ASB is on the decrease in the area notably over the last few weeks 
despite the warmer weather conditions experienced. 
 
Up to end April ASB figures shown below: 
 
Area           This year       last year        Difference   
% 
 
Mackworth and Morley      59                   80                     -21    
-26.3 % 
 
In relation to crime again this is on the decrease compared to other 
areas in Derby. Burglaries have dropped significantly over the last 
few months since the arrest of a suspect for a Speight of burglaries 
earlier in the year.  
 
Crime in itself is slightly higher this month the main cause for this 
being a number of assaults where offenders have been arrested 
for.  
 
Totals:- 
 
   March 2012 April 2012  May 2012 
Mackworth  28   23   34 
Morley   37   33   43 
 
Cllr Higginbottom thanked Insp Roberts for the off duty Officers 
who helped out at the funeral of Lewis Mighty. It was asked for the 
names to be given to Cllr Higginbottom so she can thank them. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Insp Roberts to 
provide details 
to Cllr 
Higginbottom 
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6. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STREETPRIDE UPDATES 
 

STREETPRIDE BOARD UPDATE 30th May 2012 
 

 
Streetpride Devolved Budget 2011/12 Update 
 
 
Works Completed 
  Cast iron street signs have refurbished and painted across the ward 

  Welcome sign has been installed at Cheviot Street Open Space  
  2 x benches have been installed on the skating area on Cheviot 

Street Open Space 
  Roll out of the dog fouling campaign which included: 

o Poster campaign in hot spot areas (i.e. New Zealand and 
around parks) 

o Purchase of dog poo bags for distribution to residents 
o Stickers placed on all litter bins to highlight that they can 

be used for the disposal of dog waste  
o Purchase of 12 x handi-scoops for distribution to those that 

require them (i.e. elderly or disabled residents) 
o Schools project to get children involved (and who then 

hopefully pester the adults!) – Presentation and prizes 
awarded at Ashgate Primary School on 26th January. 

  3 x grit bins were installed on Drayton Avenue, Campion Street 
and Enfield Road 

  Additional gully cleansing took place in the New Zealand area 
  Works carried out for the Reigate Primary School Travel Plan  
  The ‘To Go No Go’ road safety theatre production visited 

Brackensdale Infants, Ashgate Primary and Reigate Primary 
schools. All children also received a road safety holiday pack 
which they were able to take home with them. 

  Be Safe Be Seen campaign carried out in schools – reflectors 
distributed to all children 9 and under. 

  Slurry sealing of footpath on Southwark Close 
  Slurry sealing of footpath on Dorking Road 
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  Installation of additional lighting on Cheviot Street Open Space 
  Installation of litter bins on Napier street, Humbleton Drive and 

Peckham gardens  Child Pedestrian Training for all Year 2 pupils 
 
 
Streetpride Devolved Budget 2012/13 - Planned Works  
 
  Theatre Productions in Primary Schools regarding litter 
  Purchase of a SID & funding for the movement of the SID around the 

ward 
  Road widening scheme at Drayton Avenue/Edgeware Road 
  Child Pedestrian Training  
  To Go No Go Plays and child safety packs to be distributed in the 

ward schools  
  Be Safe Be Seen campaign for all school children 9 and under 
  Cycle Derby activities in Primary Schools within the ward (in 

conjunction with funding from the Neighbourhood budget) 
 
Streetpride Devolved Budget 2013/14 
 
As a Board you now need to be considering what you would like to spend 
the 2013/14 devolved budget on. As per previous years there will be a 
minimum of £20,000 to spend on projects within the ward. Should you 
have any ideas on projects that you would like to see take place within 
Mackworth ward, please contact me to discuss prior to the Board meeting 
on the 26th September. 
 
Ashley.lewis@derby.gov.uk 
Tel: 01332 641577 
 
LTP Priorities 
 
2012/13 priorities 
 
1. Cheviot Street footway and carriageway works – in progress 
 
2013/14 priorities 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Ashley.lewis@derby.gov.uk
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7. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1. Cheviot Street footway and carriageway works – carriage way work 

postponed until 2014 due to Severn Trent works scheduled for 2013. 
 
Following the report it was asked if the Cheviot Street Rec lighting 
can be checked as reports have been received that part of it is not 
working. 
 
Cllr Whitby mentioned that Reigate School will be one of the 
Schools to have money spent on it to improve the building. 
 
Lynn Marley wanted thanks to be passed on to Ashley for help in 
providing litter picking equipment for the last cleanup effort in the 
New Zealand area.` 
 
 
SECTION 106 FUNDING 
 
Cllr Whitby confirmed that the following suggestions for S106 
money have been put forward. They are as follows: 
 
Cllr Whitby confirmed the following: 
  Complete refurbishment of the play area on Knightsbridge 

with equipment for older children.  New play area for Cheviot Street Rec  Contribution to changing room facilities at Knightsbridge Rec  Contribution to improving access across Markeaton Park 
from Mackworth 
  The Re-installation of play equipment on Wimbledon Green 
will not now be going ahead as a suggestion 
 

It was asked if goal posts could be put up on Cheviot Street Rec. 
This would be dependent on the exact location due to land 
ownership. 
 
CITY WIDE PRIORITIES FOR BOARD 2012/13 
 
Tracy spoke about the City Wide priorities and mentioned that two 
of the Boards priorities are very similar. As a result following 
discussions with both Sub Groups and Councillors the last priority 
Promote More Local Events will be replaced with Cleaner, Greener 
Area. All the Board were in agreement. The Four priorities are: 
  Reducing Anti Social Behaviour  Improving Feeling safe within the Ward  Communication & promotion within the Ward 

 
 
 
 
Jonathan to 
check lighting 
on Cheviot 
Street Rec 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tracy to 
investigate  
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 Cleaner, Greener Area 
9. FUNDING BIDS – BUDGET REPORTS 

 
All Board members received the Neighbourhood Board Project 
Summary Sheets prior to the meeting. They were as follows: 
 

1. Child Cycle Training at all Schools within the Mackworth 
Ward £584.90 

2. Streetpride in Partnership with Murray Park Community 
School to fund litter pickers £172.50 

3. School Cycle Training in Partnership with Murray Park 
Community School £240.00 

4. Derby Live to provide additional pin and tappings for bonfire 
night £250.00 

5. New Zealand Community Association to purchase a 
Marquee £700.00 

6. Mackworth Neighbourhood Team to fund Volunteer Travel 
Costs £200.00 

 
The Board unanimously agreed to fund the following: 
 

Child Cycle Training £584.90 from the Safety, Youth & 
Highways Budget 
Litter Pickers £172.50 from Community Budget 
Additional Pin and Tappings £250.00 from the Safety, Youth & 
Highways Budget 
Marquee £700.00 from the Community Budget 
Volunteer Travel Costs £200.00 from the Community Budget 
 
The Board did not approve the Following: 
 
School Cycle Training with Murray Park Community School 
£240.00. The Board felt that they have funded enough money 
for child cycle training to the primary schools within the 
Mackworth Ward which will help them when they get to 
secondary schools. 

 
 

10. MACKWORTH BOARD ON PATROL 
 
Cllr Whitby spoke about having two Board on Patrols within the 
Mackworth Ward. Suggested dates would be 28.06.12 at a location 
within the Mackworth Estate & 05.07.12 at a location within the 
New Zealand Estate. Cllr Whitby will arrange for letters to be sent 
out and Jonathan to advertise to Partners and Board members 
when more information is available. 

Cllr Whitby to 
confirm 
locations and 
send letters 
out. Jonathan 
to advertise to 
Partners and 
Board 
members 

11.  SUB GROUP UPDATES 
 
All had received the minutes from the last Sub Groups. 
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Western Power update will be available at both the Forums. 
More though needs to be given to the diversions as a result of the 
works. 

12. ACTIONS BY THE CHAIR 
 
This will be removed from future Board agendas. 

To be removed 
from next 
Board agenda 

13. PART B – FOR NOTING 
 
AGENCY REPORTS 
 
Reports from all agencies were circulated to all board members 
prior to the meeting. No questions were raised.  
The Councillors will try to engage as much as they can at different 
events with the New Zealand Estate. 
 
Mandy to e-mail Cllr Pegg events that take place within the New 
Zealand Estate. 
 
Cllr Higginbottom who is now the Mayor of Derby confirmed she 
would be a judge at the Gala day on 28.07.12 at Cheviot Street 
Rec. 
 
Chris from Youth Services said that they are having 40 plus for Oz 
Box. He also said that the Youth Centre is managing to sustain 
what they have got and thanked the Board for the funding the 
Youth centre received. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14. 
 
 

AOB 
 
No other business was raised. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Date of next meeting – Wednesday 26 September 2012 at 
6.30pm at Lonny Wilsoncroft Community Centre 
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